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DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
SEPTEMBER 

Thursday 1 7.30pm Coates Gardening Club Meeting 

Saturday 3  Sapperton Produce Show & Summer 
Party 

Monday 5 7.30pm Coates Parish Council Meeting 

Tuesday 6 11am Service & Coffee at Woodstock in 
Frampton Mansell 

Wednesday 7 7.30pm BEAT meeting in St Peter’s Court, 
Ashcroft Road 

Saturday 10 1-5pm Coates Fete and Dog Show 

Saturday 10 7.30pm Coates Quiz 

Tuesday 13 7pm Sapperton with Frampton Mansell 
Parish Council meeting in Frampton 
Mansell 

Thursday 15 2.30pm Good Companions meeting 

Sunday 18 2-4pm Coates Farm Club Harvest Festival 

Tuesday 20 10.30am Community Coffee, Cake and Chat in 
Coates Village Hall 

Tuesday 20 2pm Kemble & Ewen WI meeting 

Wednesday 21 7pm St Kenelm’s Affirmation Service 

Saturday 24  Coates Gardening Club Outing to the 
RHS's Autumn Show 

Tuesday 27  Mobile library visiting Coates 

OCTOBER 

Thursday 6 7.30pm Coates Gardening Club Meeting 

Tuesday 25  Mobile library visiting Coates 

Saturday 29 6.30pm Charity Quiz Night in Rodmarton Village 
Hall 
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RECTOR 

Rev Trevor Kemp  770550 

Coates Rectory, Coates GL7 6NR rev.trev@btinternet.com   

 

CURATE (Non-stipendiary) 

Rev David Austin  770654 

  revdavidaustin@gmail.com' 

READERS 

Barrie Cran  770809 

Liz Collins  770698 

STRATEGIC YOUTH MINISTER 

Anton Wynn  07816 315423  

  anton.wynn@psalms.uk.net 

COATES 

Church Wardens: Sarah Fuchs 771393 

 Anne Chilton 770726 

Secretary PCC Liz Collins 770621 

Treasurer PCC Liz Allen 771229 

 

SAPPERTON WITH FRAMPTON MANSELL 

Church Warden: Jeremy Hoskins 760227  

 Elizabeth Twinch 762897 

Deputy warden  

St Kenelm’s Mark Hamer 760715 

Rotas Kate Gordon-Lennox 760651 

Secretary PCC  

Treasurer PCC Charles Houldsworth 760300 

 

RODMARTON AND TARLTON (Chapel of Ease) 

Church Wardens 

Rodmarton  Simon Biddulph 841462 
 Susie Edmond-Rees 07881 954650   

Tarlton Jasper Biddulph 770230 

Flower Team Leader Wendy Taylor 841263 

Secretary PCC Jane Marlowe 770401 

Treasurer PCC  Simon Biddulph 841462 

27 

USEFUL TELEPHONE NUMBERS 
 

Watershed Editor Bob Merrill        07866 972389 
Watershed Treasurer Janet Loines 841578 
Watershed Intercession Group Anne Chilton 770726 
Coates Parish Council Chair Bob Allen 771229 

Coates Parish Council Clerk Libby Harrison 07791 943822  
Coates Gardening Club Margaret Reynolds 771354 
Coates Social Club secretary Annabelle Crapper 770266 
Coates Tree Warden Geoffrey Moore 770869 
Coates Village Hall Susan PJ 770596 
Coates Neighbourhood Watch Liz Allen 07771 553061/771229  
Frampton Mansell Village Hall Bookings 760102 or 760300 
Rodmarton & Tarlton PC Chair Paul Drake 770267 
Rodmarton & Tarlton PC Clerk Susan Hare ex-dir 
Rodmarton School   841284 
Rodmarton Village Hall Jasper Biddulph 770230 
Rodmarton Cricket Club Nick Clarke 841421 
Sapperton with FM PC Chair Sarah Osborn-Smith 760874 
Sapperton/FM PC Clerk Kath Sanderson 760480 
Sapperton/FM Snow Warden Mark Franklin 760226 
Sapperton Tree Warden Paul Dingley 760788 
Sapperton Village Hall Annette Bullock 760468 
Sapperton School Dawn Thomas 760325 
Royal British Legion John Chilton 770726 
Good Companions Neeve Vizor 770832 
Watershed RDA Bob Merrill 771496 
Watershed Farm Club Liz Collins 770621 
District Councillors 
 Ermin Ward Nicholas Parsons 623000  
 Kemble Ward Tony Berry 770220 
County Councillor Anthony Hicks            01666 504792 
Member of Parliament          Geoffrey Clifton-Brown 01452 371630 
Cirencester Hospital  655711 
Police non emergency (24hrs)  101 
Colin Waller - Village Agent   07776 245 754 
Coates Resilience plan agents  John Birch 770360/07989946224 
 David Lattimore771006/07836511011 
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ADVERTISING IN THE WATERSHED 

If you wish to advertise in our parish magazine please contact Bob 
Merrill at Glebe House, Coates, GL7 6NU. Tel 771496, Mobile 07866 
972389 or by e-mail to the Watershed magazine at  
watershedmag@gmail.com. Adverts at a third of a page cost £12 for 
a single issue or £50 for 6 months. Adverts at half a page cost £19 for 
a single issue or £75 for 6 months. The magazine is published 10 
times every year; July/August and December/January are joint 
editions. Cheques should be made payable to Watershed magazine. 
Please try to keep adverts relatively simple and remember we print in 
black and white so colour images do not always show well.  

MOBILE LIBRARY VISITS 

The visits for the next 2 months will be on Tuesdays 27 September & 

25 October between 11.55am and 12.55pm outside the village hall. 

CLOSING DATE FOR THE OCTOBER MAGAZINE 

Contributions should be sent to Bob Merrill at Glebe House, Coates, 
GL7 6NU. Telephone 07866 972389 or by e-mail to the Watershed 
magazine at  watershedmag@gmail.com. Articles should be in Arial 
font at 11 point with formatting kept as simple as possible. The 
editor reserves the right to edit any articles. All articles should be 
submitted by 12 September at the latest for inclusion in the next 

issue. 

KEMBLE AND EWEN WOMEN’S INSTITUTE 

All welcome to join the ladies to meet and hear Becky Hartwell from 
Carers of Gloucestershire on Tuesday 20 September at 2pm in 
Kemble village hall. Becky will include in her talk all aspects of what 
the organization provides and if and how anyone can be involved if 
they so wish. I have recently received a 10 year star award for my 
commitment to the team which I have thoroughly enjoyed being part 
of, but more importantly being purposeful in a volunteer role.  

CIRENCESTER EATING DISORDER SUPPORT GROUP 

The local team will be on hand for the monthly meeting to be held on 
Wednesday 7 September which take place in St Peter’s Lounge, St 
Peter’s Court, St Peter’s Road, Cirencester from 7.30 - 9pm.  

Further details about the group in confidence can be obtained from 
Pat 770385. 
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SERVICES IN THE BENEFICE 

 
4 September The sixteenth Sunday after Trinity 

 9.30am Kemble Holy Communion 

 9.30am Coates Holy Communion 

 11am Poole Keynes Family Service  

 11am Somerford Keynes Morning Prayer 

 11am Rodmarton Holy Communion 

 11am Sapperton Holy Communion 

7 September Midweek Wednesday  

 10am Kemble Holy Communion 

11 September The Seventeenth Sunday after Trinity 

 9.30am Kemble Family Service 

 9.30am Coates Holy Communion 

 9.30am Poole Keynes Holy Communion 

 11am Rodmarton Mattins  

 11am Frampton Mansell Holy Communion  

 11am Tarlton Family Holy Communion 

 4pm Somerford Keynes Harvest Festival 

14 September Midweek Wednesday 

 10am Kemble Holy Communion 

18 September The Eighteenth Sunday after Trinity 

 9.30am Kemble  Family Holy Communion 

 9.30am Frampton Mansell Family Service 

 11am Poole Keynes Morning Prayers 

 11am Somerford Keynes Family Service 

 11am Rodmarton Holy Communion (BCP) 
 3.30pm Coates Harvest Festival 

21 September Midweek Wednesday 

 10am Kemble Holy Communion 

25 September The Nineteenth Sunday after Trinity 

 8am Tarlton Holy Communion (BCP) 

 9.30am Kemble Morning Prayers (BCP) 

 9.30am Coates Holy Communion 

 9.30am Poole Keynes Holy Communion 

 11am Somerford Keynes Holy Communion 

 11am Rodmarton Family Service 

 11am Frampton Mansell Holy Communion 
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REFLECTIONS FROM THE RECTORY 

Like me you may have been enjoying the Olympic Games from Rio de 
Janeiro or you may not. I don’t closely follow any sport but I do enjoy 
this burst of effort, energy and skill from the world’s greatest athletes. 
It is a little harder to say exactly why that is or why some sports are 
more captivating than others. The raw power and supreme effort of 
the rowers (and similar sports) is always exhilarating and exciting. The 
passion and effort that goes into seeking six minutes of competitive 
glory is amazing as crews race for the finish line but this is only the tip 
of the iceberg for them and all the others. It is the years of dedication, 
of pain, of effort and self-sacrifice that precedes the games 
themselves which are the prerequisite of success. As much as they 
and we love our own to win medals (and especially gold) only one 
person or team can win but surely just to be there is success and we 
must applaud them all.  

Great Britain has been remarkably successful and I guess given the 
recent Russian doping scandal it is no surprise that insinuations of 
cheating are around. To cheat  by any means devalues the efforts of 
others and must remove the feeling of genuine achievement for those 
who have broken the rules, a tainted medal is not really a medal at all 
for in the heart of the cheat is the knowledge of what they have done. 
We may be able to fool the camera or the chemist but we cannot fool 
ourselves. How much greater the reward when we suggest to our 
opponent they should challenge the wrong line call, then we can 
genuinely feel we have justly earned our reward. 

The BBC and Government have been sponsoring ‘Get Involved’ 
encouraging us all to have a go at something, anything that inspires 
us from the games. I am sure it is true that most of us, if we had the 
self-control and discipline and commitment could achieve far higher 
levels of skill and competence at almost anything than we have so far, 
after all practice makes perfect. In reality most of us are too busy or to 
unwilling to make the necessary sacrifice to do so. It is the same with 
most aspects of our lives and it is certainly the same with faith and 
religion. Christianity is all about grace, that is, the love of God offered 
freely to all but our response to that love should be the same kind of 
effort and self-sacrifice that motivates the sportswomen and men we 
have been watching, not for the hoped for reward but in response to 
the love we have received and know already. 

In the paper the other day the Labour leader Jeremy Corbyn was 
saying we had no need of NATO for the same reason we have no 
need of Trident, because we can discuss and agree amicably with 
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R.O.W. BERRY 
HOUSE, PROPERTY & 

GARDEN MAINTENANCE 
TEL (01285) 658398 

MOBILE 07971 548962 

CALL THE MAN WHO CAN 

NO JOB TOO SMALL 
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Garden Care 

A Professional Service 

Mowing, Rotavating, Strimming, Hedge-cutting, 

Planting, Pruning & Advice plus Stone Walling, fencing, etc 

All Garden Jobs  

Regular Visits Available. 

Enquiries - Tel: 01285 644289 or 07544 061588 

 Or email: gardencare2009@hotmail.com 

Specialist in airport transfers and  

long distance journeys. 

Friendly, flexible and reliable licensed service available 
day or night for pre booked journeys. 

All UK and European destinations. 

Central London a speciality. 

Credit card facilities available 

 Phil Bradley, Cornerstones, Stroud Road, Bisley 

Tel: 01452 770337 Mobile: 07082 154968 

office@cornerstoneschauffeurservice.co.uk 

www.cornerstoneschauffeurservice.co.uk 

Proud to have served the Cotswolds for more than a decade. 
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everyone. In the present world in which we live this is simplistic and 
childish rather than idealistic. As a Christian I am naturally a pacifist 
but in a fallen world we also have a duty to protect the powerless from 
predators and until the world receives and trusts in Jesus in full there 
will always be predators from whom we need protection. The natural 
self-interest of humanity will always make this true but when we 
become Christians we can begin to change, to see others as God 
sees them and to value their needs as we value our own. To be a 
Christian has little (if anything) to do with church buildings and 
everything to do with coming into a personal relationship with Jesus.  

We are planning an ALPHA course starting in September as an 
opportunity to ask your questions and reflect on the most important 
questions of life. If you would like to know more why not come along, 
everyone is welcome. Contact Rev David Austin or me for more 
details. 

With love and prayers  

Trevor Kemp Rector 

ARCHDEACON ROBERT TO BE NEW BISHOP OF TEWKESBURY 
The Ven Robert Springett will be ordained and consecrated as Bishop 
of Tewkesbury by the Archbishop of Canterbury on the morning of 30 
November at Canterbury Cathedral. He will also have an official 
service of welcome in the Diocese on Sunday 11 December in 
Gloucester Cathedral and all are welcome to come along and support 
him as he starts this new ministry. 

The role of the Bishop of Tewkesbury covers the whole Diocese of 
Gloucester. In practice, this means that he will act as the assistant 
bishop for the Church of England in and around Gloucestershire, 
working alongside Bishop Rachel.   

Robert has been the Archdeacon of Cheltenham since April 2010, but 
has also held a wider role locally and nationally over the past six 
years. Locally these include being the Chair of the Diocesan Board of 
Education, a Trustee of All Saints Academy and a member of the 
Council of the University of Gloucester. Nationally Robert is a Bishop’s 
Advisor for the Church on the selection of men and women for 
ordination and a member of the National Archdeacons Forum.  

Robert said: “I am deeply honoured and humbled to have been invited 
to be the next Bishop of Tewkesbury. This is such an exciting time for 
the Diocese of Gloucester as we renew our vision and focus our 
efforts afresh on sharing the good news of Jesus Christ through our 
parishes, schools, fresh expressions and chaplaincies.” 

mailto:office@cornerstoneschauffeurservice.co.uk
http://www.cornerstoneschauffeurservice.co.uk/
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PRAYERS IN THE BENEFICE 

 Wednesdays at Kemble at 10am (Holy Communion) 

 Said Communion Service and Prayers at 3pm followed by tea at 
The Blessings, Coates (2nd Tuesday in the month ) 

 Tuesdays at Kemble at 8.30am 

 Fridays at Rodmarton at 9.15am 

 Saturdays at Somerford Keynes (1st Saturday in the month only) 

TIME OUT BIBLE DISCUSSION 

The Time Out Bible discussion group for mothers of school age 
children in the Benefice meets twice each month on Thursdays at 
10am. For further details please contact Julie on 770123 or email  

julieallen47@btinternet.com or juliepaulmorton@gmail.com .  

Wednesday 21 September at 7pm 

St Kenelm’s Affirmation 

Bishop Rachel and members of the Churches’ 
Conservation Trust will be joining us for a special 

service when we will celebrate the ministry and life of 
St Kenelm’s and look forward to the future under the 

Trust’s care. 

We do hope you will join us. There will be 
refreshments in the village hall after the service when 

you will be able to meet Bishop Rachel and Trust 
members. 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

SUNDAY 30 OCTOBER at 11am - Thameshead Benefice 
Confirmation Service with Bishop Rachel. Candidates must be at 
least 11 years old and undertake appropriate preparation); if you 
would like to know more please contact Rev Trevor Kemp or Rev 
David Austin. 
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Do you have a mole problem? 

With over 30 years experience in traditional mole control I can 

effectively, discreetly and humanely remove the culprit(s)! 

No gas, chemicals or poisons used and completely safe to 

children and pets. 

NO MOLE - NO FEE 

Fully insured and references available 

Telephone: 07766 132934 (Days) 01285 770968 (Evenings) 

Member of the British Traditional Molecatchers Register 

Member of the Guild of British Molecatchers 

BPCA/RSPH Level 2 Certificate in pest control 

Call now for a free, no obligation site survey and quote 

www.gbestateservices.com 

mailto:juliepaulmorton@gmail.com
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HFL      Property Services 

Garden Maintenance 
Landscaping – turfing, terraces, fencing 

Painting & Decorating – interior and exterior 
Handyman Service (1/2 day minimum) 
Tree Surgery 

Carpentry – kitchen fitting, wardrobes 

Contact: 07887 591971/01285 850672 

www.hasslefreeliving.com 

Need Help Around the Garden? 

No job too small 

Lawn Mowing & General Garden Maintenance 

Reliable, Coates based, Competitive Rates 

Contact Paul 01285 771190 - 07890 642360 
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NEWS FROM COATES 

COATES PARISH COUNCIL 

Coates parish council meeting was held on Monday 4 July 2016.  At 
this meeting the following issues were discussed: 

1. Village Clock.  Repairs to the clock, although required, have 
proved too costly to approve at the current time.  Alternative solutions 
are being considered. 

2. Temporary road closures and the diversion of Cotswold Show 
traffic through Coates during the show in July have so far resulted in 
no unfavourable feedback from residents. 

3. The Anniversary Thames Path National Trail Baton Relay took 

place on Saturday 9 July 2016, a number of residents supported the 
start of the walk by meeting and cheering off walkers at the source of 
the Thames.  Residents and parish council representatives from 
Kemble parish council also attended this event. 

4. The Master of the Hounds of the Royal Agricultural University 
Beagles is keen to develop its relationship with Coates residents and 
as such held an open day event on 31 July allowing residents to meet 
the students and hounds and to walk out with the pack.  It is hoped 
better communication with the RAU Beagles will help to solve the dog 
fouling problem in the village. 

5. The Queen's Birthday Celebrations held in June were reported as 
a success with a good turnout despite unfavourable weather 
conditions. 

6. Roger Clark, who has served on the Parish Council for a number 
of years, announced his intention to retire at the September 
meeting.  Any eligible residents who would like to be considered for 
the position of parish councillor should contact the parish clerk for 
further details. 

The next Coates parish council meeting will take place on Monday 5 
September 2016 in the village hall at 7.30pm. Members of the public 
are welcome to attend.  
Further details may be found on the parish council website 
www.coatesparish.org.uk or from the parish clerk at: 
clerk@coatesparish.org.uk  

Libby Harrison - Coates Parish Clerk 

http://www.hasslefreeliving.com/
http://www.coatesparish.org.uk
mailto:clerk@coatesparish.org.uk
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COATES GARDENING CLUB 

After a summer break, meetings will resume on Thursday 1 
September at 7.30pm in Coates village hall when we will hear a 
progress report on the Cirencester Market Place scheme from the 
designer, Martin Portus. Bring your questions, comments and 
opinions!  Visitors will be very welcome for £3, which includes 
refreshments. We look forward to a lively evening. 

There are a few seats available for our outing to the Royal Agricultural 
Society Autumn Show at the Three Counties Showground, Malvern on 
Saturday 24 September. A coach will leave the village hall car park at 
10am and will be back in Coates by 5pm. Entry to the showground at 
party rate is £15, plus the coach fare of £15 (or £13 for members). Do 
feel welcome to join us. Contact Margaret Reynolds on 771354 to 
reserve a place. Payment in full please by 7 September. 

Our speaker on Thursday 6 October will be Robert Bryant LRPS, an 
award-winning photographer, on a Year-long Walk in Woodchester 
Park, Gloucestershire.  This presentation is something special to look 
forward to.  

Margaret Reynolds 771354 

COATES VILLAGE LOTTERY 
The July draw for the Coates village lottery was taken at the 
community coffee morning held on 19 July. There were 64 
participants. The winners were: 

 

 First prize   £50 to no 33 Mandy Mixture  
 Second prize £30 to no 46 Rosemary Minshall 

Third prize   £20 to no 56 Shirley Jones 

The August draw was taken at the coffee morning on 16 August. 
There were 62 participants and the winners were: 

 First prize   £50 to no 46 Rosemary Minshall  
 Second prize £30 to no 12 Andrew Crane 

 Third prize   £20 to no 57 Fiona Merrill 

 

The next draw will be held in the village hall at the coffee morning on 
20 September 2016.  New members are always welcome.  For 
information, please apply to Mrs Crane at the Old School, Tel 770976 .   

Diana Crane  
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COME AND JOIN US! 
At Kemble Primary School 

Monday - Friday 8.45am – 12.45pm 

(with an option to collect at 11.45am) 

Now also open Wednesday and Thursday 

afternoons from 12.45pm – 2.45pm 

Open to all children aged 2 – 4 

www.kembleplaygroup.co.uk  

info@kembleplaygroup.co.uk 

Find us on  

http://www.kembleplaygroup.co.uk/
mailto:info@kembleplaygroup.co.uk
http://www.google.co.uk/imgres?q=facebook&hl=en&biw=1249&bih=548&tbm=isch&tbnid=_Kd48hTZW5rKFM:&imgrefurl=http://www.wired.co.uk/news/archive/2012-11/28/commissioner-modifies-facebook-data-policy&docid=ZvoDCyBPVwMTvM&imgurl=http://cdni.wired.co.uk/620x413/d_f
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BLUEBELL WOOD CHILDMINDING SERVICE,  
SAPPERTON, GLOS 

01285 760668     Mobile:  07583008447 
e-mail:   lisa_ash71@hotmail.co.uk 

 
Ofsted Registered Level 3 Qualified First Aid Training                        
Own Car/Full Licence DBS checked School  pick-ups          

Overnight Care Newborn Experience Outings & Activities                             
 

My name is Lisa and I provide a homely fun loving environment 
where I work closely with the child and their parents so that the 
child’s experience is a happy one.  Each child will be 
encouraged to learn through free-play and planned activities to 
ensure they reach their optimum potential. We will explore the 
world around us, arts and crafts, cooking, role play, books and 
much more.  I live close to Kemble and would be able to pick up 
or drop off from Kemble School/nursery. 

Portraits of your Family and Pets 
Are the most priceless and original gifts you can give as they 

capture a unique moment in time!  

I can capture those memories for you. 

With so many possibilities for portraits either in our lovely 
landscape or a studio photoshoot you won’t fail to be 

impressed, the whole process from photoshoot to finished 
product is a great experience. Dress up, dress down the choice 

is yours, relax and enjoy. View examples of my work online. 

www.paulsportraits.co.uk 

Paul Atkinson 771190 – 07890 642360 

paulatkin41@tiscali.co.uk 
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Community Coffee, Cake and Chat 

On the 3
rd

 Tuesday each month 

from 10.30am -12 noon  

in Coates Village Hall.  All welcome. 

Tuesday 20 September 

We are celebrating a year of Community Coffees, so do please come 
along and join in!  If anyone would like to join the team to help with 
this event or might like to bake a cake occasionally (you will be 
reimbursed £5 towards the cost) we would love to hear from 
you.  Please either speak to one of the team on the day or contact 
Sarah on 771393.  Many  thanks. 

Come join in a FUN evening in Coates Village Hall 

including a delicious supper 

SATURDAY 22 OCTOBER  7pm – 10ish 

Form a team table of 6-8 or come along and join a table on the 
night. The ‘Challenge’ includes a range of games and activities 
revolving around how well we know or can identify food and 
drink. 

PRIZES on offer … Plus a RAFFLE 

£9 pp [Pre-booking required by 8 October] 

Club Cash Bar Available 

All proceeds to Coates Village Hall 

Contact Jan Edmonds 771106 email: 
janedmonds27@yahoo.com  

 

      

RETURN OF COATES QUIZ 
Coates quiz returns on Saturday 10 September, 7.30pm for 8. Join 
your friends and neighbours for what promises to be a fun evening 
with the chance to win a bottle of bubbly. £1 per person for teams of 
up to six people – tables are limited so reserve yours by emailing 
simon.johnson@tiscali.co.uk or by texting/calling 07821 903758. 

mailto:lisa_ash71@hotmail.co.uk
http://www.paulsportraits.co.uk
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ST MATTHEW'S CHURCH NEWS 

Coates Fete and Dog Show is on Saturday 10 September from 1-
5pm at the old Rural Skills Centre Barns. The show will include many 
activities; tea, coffee and cakes for sale, BBQ and licensed bar from 
1pm, bouncy slide, pony rides, bric a brac, tombola, games, lucky dip, 
great raffle with lovely prizes, including a plane ride, 
family photography session and a meal for two at the Thames Head. 
There will also be Face painting, stalls including jewellery, Phoenix 
cards, Neal's Yard, Aloe Vera products etc, and a Dog Show, kindly 
sponsored by the Sidings Veterinary Practice.  

There will be a Vegetable Creation competition, so please try your 
hand at creating a vegetable face or animal or whatever you like and 
bring it along on the day by 2pm. Depending on numbers and ages of 
competitors, we may have two separate classes for adults and 
children.  

There will be an entry charge of £2 per adult, free for children 16 
years and under. The various activities will charge individually. Please 
do come along and support our first Coates Fete and Dog Show and 
bring family and friends and dogs along as well to enjoy the 
afternoon!  If anyone has anything suitable for the bric a brac stall or 
the tombola or would like to contribute a cake, please contact either 
Anne on 770726 or Sarah on 771393.  And if you would like to help on 
the day we would love to hear from you! 

Tuesday 13 September - Said Holy Communion at the Blessings 
3pm followed by tea and cake.  Any queries please contact Anne 
Chilton on 770726. 

Sunday 18 September - Farm Club Harvest Festival Service at the 
RDA 2-4pm to include activities, games and a BBQ.  All welcome. 

Sunday 2 October - Harvest Festival Service at St Matthew's Church 
9.30am. 

Anne Chilton on 770726 or Sarah Fuchs on 771393. 

THE GOOD COMPANIONS 

Our next meeting is on Thursday 15 September at 2.30pm when 
Michael Fitt will give a light hearted talk on Beds and Burglar Alarms. 
Tea and raffle will follow. 

Neeve Vizor 
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NOTES FROM CULKERTON (cont) 

Rather predictably, the heavens opened – and one of the 
wettest Septembers on record ensued.  The farm on which I 
worked was unable to harvest its potato crop, due to mud – a 
few short weeks after the fields had been dust baths.  Within a 
month the rivers, ponds, lakes, reservoirs and bore holes which 
had dried up in the great drought had been replenished; the 
biodiversity or whatever it is that lurks in such places had 
replenished itself, in biodiverse manners; and we had all but 
forgotten the great summer we’d just been through.  Within 
days, the grass had greened up and grown, and the infernal 
grass cutting machines were back in action.  But why? 

Matthew Oates 

DILLYCOT FLOWERS 

Country garden flowers, grown and arranged 
naturally for all occasions. Freshly gathered and 
seasonal, for parties, weddings, bouquets, also 

available to flower arrangers. 

Email: sally@dillycot.fsnet.co.uk 

Lisa Ash ITEC 

Mobile Complimentary Therapist 
 

Clinical Aromatherapy Massage 
Swedish Massage 

Indian Head Massage 
Reflexology 

Ladies Pamper Parties 
 

Tel:   01285 760668   Mobile:   07583008447     
 e-mail:  lisa_ash71@hotmail.co.uk 

mailto:sally@dillycot.fsnet.co.uk
mailto:lisa_ash71@hotmail.co.uk
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This also a very good time to divide clumps of flowering plants, if you 
have more plants than space please do offer these to gardens open 
for charity next year. Culkerton and Ashley gardens will be open on 
the weekend of 17/18 June 2017. 

Sally Oates 

NOTES FROM CULKERTON (cont) 

DEUS EX MACHINA 

This has been yet another rip-off summer, spoiled by frequent 
outbursts of unsummery weather, with no sustained fine 
weather – at best a bits and pieces summer.  Most of all, this 
has been the year of the lawnmower.  Grass, and vegetation 
generally, has grown to disproportionate proportions; so much 
so that the sound of ride-on lawn mowing, fly-mowing, 
strimming, brush cutting, flail-cutting, shredding and whatever 
else we do to wanton unwanted vegetation growth has been 
constant – the first machine sounds off early in the morning, the 
last after dusk; day after day; week after week.   

We could ask why – why does the nation put such monumental 
effort into grass cutting?  What’s the point?  What are our 
objectives?  Maybe grass cutting gives us something to do in 
indifferent summer weather?  Or maybe it’s all part of our desire 
to be in control of nature – we call it maintaining the balance of 
nature: but nature, of course, has no balance, being a massive 
dynamism; and maintaining the balance of nature is merely an 
excuse for human interference?  Or perhaps we simply like the 
mindless roar of machines – it helps us chill out?   

Of course, had the summer been good, the grass would have 
stopped growing and browned off, and the nation’s grass cutting 
equipment would have gathered dust in sheds – as it did forty 
years ago, during the remarkable drought summer of 1976.   

That drought ended in spectacular and farcical manner: The 
Labour government appointed Jim Prior, the affable Minister for 
Sport, as Minister for Drought; simultaneously, the London Sikh 
community imported a holy man to pray for rain; these 
tumultuous events coincided with the August bank holiday.  

11 
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NEWS FROM SAPPERTON AND  
FRAMPTON MANSELL 

TALKING TO MYSELF 

I’ve been thinking a lot about change. I think it started when we had 
the referendum. I remember waking and being told that the vote had 
gone in favour of leaving Europe. There was a feeling that everything 
was going to change straight away. Of course it was obvious that it 
couldn’t but at the time it didn’t seem possible that life would continue 
as it had the day before the vote. Then I drew back the curtains and 
looked out. We live over looking the Golden Valley, not that it is 
golden yet; it is a wonderful view which I never tire of looking at. The 
trees were still there, just as they had been the day before, the birds 
were busy at their feeders, just as they had been the day before – no 
sign of any change at all! 

We live in a world where things are constantly changing. When I say 
to my grandchildren that when I was growing up we didn’t have a 
telephone in the house, we didn’t have television, during the war we 
didn’t have a car, they look at me in amazement. Life has changed. In 
many ways for the better but there are still those who are in need, 
there is still cruelty and unkindness. There are still those who cannot 
read or write. 

Is it good to have change? There are arguments both for and against. 
However, in some areas we need constancy; a stable family and 
home, perhaps. The one thing that is sure and never changing is 
God’s love for all people. Isn’t that something worth clinging to?! 

SERVICE AND COFFEE 

We are holding a said communion service, followed 
by coffee on the first Tuesday of the month, 6 

September, at Woodstock in Frampton Mansell. The service will 
start at 11am with coffee and a natter at 11.30am. 

We would love to see you for either or both. Want to 
know more? Need a lift?  

Phone Pepita or Paul on 760211 
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GARDENING TIPS FOR SEPTEMBER 

This year so far is proving outstanding for autumn fruits and flowers. 
The earlier fine spring weather in May was just right for pollinating 
insets to visit plum and apple blossom, resulting in a fine set of fruit. 
Good fortune continued with cool and wet weather during late June 
into July preventing young fruit from prematurely falling, called the 
‘June Drop’. Interestingly as last year was a good year for the apple 
harvest this in theory should be a rest year for apples, but although the 
fruits are slightly fewer the quality is superior with larger individual 
apples.  

New fruit trees can be planted from the end of this month through to 
next February. The best way is to buy ‘bare root’ trees from specialist 
nurseries when the trees are dormant. There are many excellent 
varieties available but do check on any pollination requirements in the 
catalogues. Crab apples are a useful addition to ensure good 
pollination for varieties which are not self-fertile.  It is also worth 
preparing planting places well before hand, to be weed-free and with 
addition of good compost; fruit trees do live a long time so give them a 
nurturing start. Older trees will benefit from a generous top dressing of 
compost. 

Spring bulbs are also available now for planting. It is very important 
when planting narcissus, which include daffodils, to plant them soon 
and deeply as the bulbs grow roots during autumn ready to support 
flowers in the spring 

Keeping the soil in good heart throughout the garden is important; 
loosen any compacted ground and add compost where ever you can. 
This can either be forked in or left on the surface for earthworms to 
take down. A living soil also supports beneficial insects, amongst them 
Ground Beetles; these black lively creatures help control slug 
populations and can be found under piles of weeds left overnight. 

Other jobs to do through this autumn are to remove weeds, especially 
perennial weeds, and keep the plot free of weeds if warm weather 
promotes a fresh germination of seedlings. A light tidy of herbaceous 
perennials may be all that is needed as interesting dry seed heads can 
be retained.  Compost any trimmings which can be used next spring as 
mulches and trenching for runner beans. 

Use warm autumn weather to continue sowings of salad leaves, and 
sweet peas which are planted out in spring for early summer blooms. 

NOTES FROM CULKERTON 
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NEWS FROM RODMARTON, TARLTON, 
CULKERTON AND HAZLETON 

RODMARTON AND TARLTON CHILDREN’S CHARITY 

Please see below the letter from the James Hopkins Trust thanking us 
for the £750 raised at the Autumn Quiz and the recent Midsummer 
Medley with the Linden Singers and Cirencester Handbell Ringers. 

“I just wanted to pass on my heartfelt thanks for choosing to support 
James Hopkins Trust - your support has ensured that we can continue 
to help over ninety families around Gloucestershire who have a young 
child that is life limited or severely disabled. It truly takes a community 
of generous people like your good selves to ensure that these families 
get the help and support that they deserve and desperately need. 

“The nursing respite we offer to the families we support can be night 
or day in the family home or at Kites Corner. Kites Corner is our 
purpose built multi-sensory respite centre and gardens which is in 
Barnwood, Gloucester. We love visitors and would very much like to 
invite you to visit and see for yourself just how special Kites Corner is. 
You would then get a real feel for how your donation is making a 
tangible difference to our work.” 

Sarah James (James Hopkins Trust) 

CHARITY QUIZ NIGHT 
Rodmarton Village Hall 
Saturday 29 October 

Doors open 6.30pm for 7pm 
Bring your own food 

Tickets £5 
01285 654591/01285 841452 

Rodmarton and Tarlton Children’s Charity 
(More details to follow) 
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FRAMPTON MANSELL RURAL CINEMA 
Please note that our 'season' will re-start in October. Unfortunately, we 
are unable to staff the normal September evening. Apologies for this 
but please get ready to support us again in October. Our reputation for 
a friendly welcome and wonderful home-made refreshments will, we 
hope, be maintained! 
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Frampton Mansell Village Hall 

Thursdays 10 – 11am 
Mats provided - Small classes - Beginners welcome 

Pilates is an exercise method which focuses on the muscle systems 
supporting the spine and pelvis and is helpful for improving posture 
and re-dressing muscular imbalances caused by today’s lifestyle.  
Pilates is neither gender nor age specific as poor posture, weakened 
core and back muscles can affect all of us, what’s more the moves 
can be adapted or progressed to suit a variety of health issues or lev-
els of fitness. Did you know that athletes like Bradley Wiggins 
and Jessica Ennis use Pilates to complement their training as do PGI 
golfers and the London Irish rugby team? Pilates is also recommend-
ed for injury prevention, used in re-habilitation and is safe during preg-
nancy.  
Classes run in term time and will start from Thursday 8th September. 
To book into the class or for more information please contact Eliza-
beth: 07732 697991 or email elizabeth@pilatesinstroud.com or visit 
www.pilatesinstroud.com  
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SCHOOL TIES -  SAPPERTON SCHOOL 

NEWS 

And firstly a very warm welcome to all of the 
Press Gang’s latest recruits for Reception and 
those starting higher up the school!  Welcome 
to the Sapperton family and may your time with 
the school be a very happy and prosperous 
one.  This time of year always presents a 
wonderful sense of both purpose and promise as an eager crop of 
fresh faces embark on their school careers and commence their own 
course in life.  Just where will it take them I wonder, and what fond 
memories of Sapperton will remain forever engraved on their 
formative young minds? 

It’s also a time for reflection, for last year’s Year 6, now embarking on 
the first rung of their Secondary Education, and, of course, not 
forgetting the years that have gone before.  It’s also wonderful, and I 
know that the staff will agree hear, to see Old Sappertonians return to 
their old haunts to catch up with old shipmates and to hear their fond 
tales of events gone by but never forgotten.  And on that note, what a 
bang the old school year ended with: 

The school play, surely one of the best performances ever, delivered 
two outstanding renditions of “Ali Baba and the Bongo Bandits” to 
packed village hall audiences in wonderful summer weather and the 
après theatre BBQ supper went on well into the warm evening; the 
school sports teams excelled themselves once again – particularly in 
the County Level Archery Festival - and a much enjoyed trip was 
enjoyed by the juniors to Warwick Castle to see the famous 
mediaeval trebuchet hurl a flaming cannon ball some 400m.  The 
infants too had a fabulous day out to Old Down Country Park near 
Aust where much petting of animals and outdoor adventures were 
undertaken and the term ended with the traditional leavers service in 
St Kenelm’s Church where each student talked about their fondest 
memories of time at the school and were presented with their own 
personal Bible and a nattily clad (Sapperton uniform of course) Bear 
or Monkey as a memento of their time onboard (sorry, at the school).  
So, all this to look forward to and the school year has barely started!  
And a note to new parents – you too are most welcome to all school 
activities too:  Please look out for notices in Parent Mail of upcoming 
events.  The Harvest Festival will be one of the first advertised. 

Molesworth 

mailto:elizabeth@pilatesinstroud.com
http://www.pilatesinstroud.com

